## Государственное бюджетное профессиональное образовательное учреждение Республики Марий Эл «Колледж индустрии и предпринимательства»

#### КОМПЛЕКТ ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ

для оценки результатов освоения учебной дисциплины

#### ОДБ.04 Иностранный язык

программа подготовки квалифицированных рабочих, служащих по профессиям **43.01.09 Повар, кондитер** 

Квалификация (и): повар, кондитер.

Форма обучения: очная

Срок освоения : <u>3 года 10 мес.</u> на базе <u>основного общего</u> образования

#### Разработчики:

ГБПОУ РМЭ «КИиП», преподаватель иностранных языков, М.С. Соловьева ГБПОУ РМЭ «КИиП», преподаватель иностранных языков Е. Н. Зиновьева

#### Рассмотрено:

Цикловой методической комиссией ООД и дисциплин цикла ОГСЭ и ЕН ГБПОУ Республики Марий Эл «КИиП»

Протокол № «1» от «1» сентября 2021 г

#### Утверждаю:

Заместитель директора по учебной работе ГБПОУ РМЭ «КИиП»

/Васюкова Е. Д.

«1» сентября 2021 г

#### І. Паспорт комплекта оценочных средств (КОС)

#### 1.1 Область применения

Комплект оценочных средств предназначен для контроля и оценки программы подготовки квалифицированных рабочих, служащих по профессиям **43.01.09 Повар, кондитер** 

КОС включает контрольные материалы для проведения проведения текущего (рубежного) контроля и промежуточной аттестации в форме дифференцированного зачета

КОС разработан в соответствии с: <u>ФГОС, положением о формировании фонда оценочных средств, графика учебного процесса, учебного плана, рабочей программой учебной дисциплины</u>

#### СОГЛАСОВАНО:

Председатель цикловой методической комиссии ООД и дисциплин цикла ОГСЭ и ЕН Протокол № 1 от <1> сентября 2021 года

В.В. Грачева

# Дифференцированный зачет по иностранному языку 43.01.09 Повар, кондитер

#### УТВЕРЖДАЮ:

Заместитель директора по учебной работе

В Л. Е.Д.Васюкова

«1» сентября 2021 года

#### І вариант

#### Работа с текстом.

Прочитайте текст, поймите его содержание и выполните задание, предлагаемое вам после текста.

#### **Great Britain**

The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is situated on the British Isles. It consists of four parts: England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland. England, Wales and Scotland occupy the territory of Great Britain. Northern Ireland is situated in the northern part of Ireland. The territory of the United Kingdom is about 244 square kilometres. His the 75th place among other countries in the world. The population is over 55 million. About 80% of the population is urban. The capital of the country is London.

The surface of Great Britain varies greatly. The northern and western part of the country is mountains and is called the Highlands. All the rest (south, east and centre) is a vast plain which is called the Lowlands. The mountains are not very high. The rivers are not long. The most important of them are the Severn and the Thames. There are many beautiful lakes in the mountainous parts of the country. The mountains, the Atlantic Ocean and the warm waters of the Gulf Stream influence the climate of Great Britain.

Great Britain is a highly developed industrial country. It is known as one of the world's largest producers and exporters of iron and steel products, machinery and electronics, chemicals and textile, aircraft and navigation equipment. One of the chief industries of the country is shipbuilding.

Great Britain is a country with old cultural traditions and customs. The most famous educational centres are Oxford and Cambridge universities. They are considered to be the intellectual centres of Europe. The education is not free, it is very expensive.

The United Kingdom is a monarchy and the Queen is the head of state. But in practice it is ruled by the elected government with a Prime Minister at the head. The British Parliament consists of two chambers: the House of Lords and the House of Commons. There are three main political parties in Great Britain: the London, the Conservative and the Liberal parties, The Conservative party is the ruling party nowadays.

#### Задания к тексту

- 1. Ответьте на вопросы по тексту.
- 1. Where is the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland situated?
- 2. How many parts does the UK consist of?
- 3. Name the parts of GB
- 4. What is the territory of the United Kingdom?
- 5. What is the population of GB?
- 6. What is the capital of Great Britain?
- 7. What is the surface of Great Britain?
- 8. What is the most important rivers of the UK?

- 9. Who is the head of the state?
- 10. How many chambers has the British Parliament and how are they called?
  - 2. Продолжите предложение.
- 1. Northern Ireland is situated in ....
- 2. The territory of the United Kingdom is ...
- 3. The northern and western part of the country is ...
- 4. There are many beautiful ....
- 5. It is known as one of the world's largest ....
- 6. Great Britain is a country ...
- 7. But in practice it is ruled by ...
- 8. There are three main ...
  - 3. Найдите перевод предложений в тексте
- 1. Соединенное королевство Великобритании и Северной Ирландии расположено на Британских островах.
- 2. Территория Соединенного королевства составляет примерно 244000 квадратных километров.
- 3. Столица страны Лондон.
- 4. Самые важные из них Северн и Темза.
- 5. Горы, Атлантический океан и теплые воды Гольфстрима влияют на климат Великобритании.
- 6. Великобритания высокоразвитая индустриальная страна.

#### Вариант 2

#### **Great Britain**

Great Britain is situated on the British Isles. It consists of England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland, and is one thirtieth the size of Europe. Great Britain is surrounded by seas on all sides and is separated from the continent by the North Sea and the English Channel.

There are many rivers in Britain. They are not long but some of them are deep. The longest river is the Severn. There are many mountains in the north of England and in Scotland but they are not very high. The highest mountain in Great Britain is Ben Nevis. The most beautiful is Loch Lomond.

Great Britain has a very good position as it lies on the crossways of the sea routes from Europe to the other parts of the world. There are many countries which are connected with Great Britain by sea. Thanks to Gulf Stream the climate of Great Britain is mild. It is often foggy and rainy. The summer is not very hot and the winter is not very cold.

Great Britain is a highly developed industrial country. It lives by manufacture and trade. Its agriculture provides only half the food it needs, the other half of its food has to be imported. Britain is one of the most highly industrialised countries in the world: for every person employed in agriculture, eleven are employed in mining, manufacturing and building. The main branches of British economy are engineering, mining, ship-building, motor vehicle manufacturing, textile, chemistry, electronics, fishing and food processing. The industrial centres of Great Britain are London, Manchester, Eirmingham, Leeds, Liverpool, Sheffield and others.

#### Задания к тексту

- 1. Ответьте на вопросы по тексту.
- 1. Where is Great Britain situated?
- 2. How many parts does the UK consist of?
- 3. Name the parts of GB
- 4. Where are there mountains?

- 5. What is the highest mountain in Great Britain?
- 6. What is the most beautiful lake in Scotland?
- 7. What is the climate of Great Britain?
- 8. Explain the climate of the UK?
- 9. Who is the main branches of British economy?
- 10. What is the industrial centres of Great Britain?
  - 2. Продолжите предложение.
- 1. Great Britain is surrounded by ....
- 2. They are not long...
- 3. There are many mountains in...
- 4. Great Britain has a very good....
- 5. There are many countries....
- 6. The summer is not very hot...
- 7. The main branches of British economy are ...
- 8. The industrial centres of Great Britain are ...
  - 3. Найдите перевод предложений в тексте
- 1. Великобритания расположена на Британских островах.
- 2. Великобритания окружена морями со всех сторон и отделена от континента Северным морем и проливом Ла-Маншом..
- 3. Они не длинны, но некоторые из них глубоки...
- 4. Самая длинная река Северн..
- 5. Самая высокая гора в Великобритании Бен-Невис.
- 6. В Шотландии есть много озер.

#### 2.3.1. Руководство для экзаменатора

#### Условия:

Выполняет каждый студент группы.

Работа состоит из 2 вариантов.

Прочитать текст, понять его содержание и выполнить 3 задания, предлагаемые после текста.

Время выполнения задания – 40 минут.

Оборудование: записи на доске, экземпляр заданий для каждого студента.

#### Критерии оценки:

КОС в целом оценивается суммарным баллом, полученным студентом за выполнение всех заданий.

Каждый правильный вариант ответа оценивается в 1 балл.

5	4	3	2
90-100%	75-89%	50-74%	0-50%
24-22 балла	21-19 баллов	18-13 баллов	12-0 баллов

#### 1 вариант

Задание №1. Ответить на вопросы по тексту. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

1. Where is the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland situated?

The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is situated on the British Isles.

2. How many parts does the UK consist of?

The UK consists of four parts.

3. Name the parts of GB

England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland.

4. What is the territory of the United Kingdom?

The territory of the United Kingdom is about 244 square kilometres.

5. What is the population of GB?

The population of GB is over 55 million.

6. What is the capital of Great Britain?

The capital of Great Britain is London.

7. What is the surface of Great Britain?

The surface of Great Britain varies greatly.

8. What is the most important rivers of the UK?

The most important rivers of the UK are the Severn and the Thames.

9. Who is the head of the state?

The Queen is the head of state

10. How many chambers tas the British Parliament and how are they called?

The British Parliament consists of two chambers: the House of Lords and the House of Commons.

Задание №2. Продолжить предложения. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

- 1. Northern Ireland is situated in the northern part of Ireland.
- 2. The territory of the United Kingdom is about 244 square kilometres.
- 3. The northern and western part of the country is mountains and is called the Highlands.
- 4. There are many beautiful lakes in the mountainous parts of the country.
- 5. It is known as one of the world's largest producers and exporters of iron and steel products, machinery and electronics, chemicals and textile, aircraft and navigation equipment.
- 6. Great Britain is a country with old cultural traditions and customs.
- 7. But in practice it is ruled by the elected government with a Prime Minister at the head.
- 8. There are three main political parties in Great Britain: the London, the Conservative and the Liberal parties.

Задание №3. Найти перевод предложений в тексте. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

1. Соединенное королевство Великобритании и Северной Ирландии расположено на Британских островах.

The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is situated on the British Isles.

2. Территория Соединенного королевства составляет примерно 244000 квадратных километров.

The territory of the United Kingdom is about 244 square kilometres.

3. Столица страны – Лондон.

The capital of the country is London.

4. Самые важные из них - Северн и Темза.

The most important of them are the Severn and the Thames.

5. Горы, Атлантический океан и теплые воды Гольфстрима влияют на климат Великобритании.

The mountains, the Atlantic Ocean and the warm waters of the Gulf Stream influence the climate of Great Britain.

6. Великобритания - высокоразвитая индустриальная страна.

Great Britain is a highly developed industrial country.

#### 2 вариант

Задание №1. Ответить на вопросы по тексту. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

1. Where is Great Britain situated?

Great Britain is situated on the British Isles.

2. How many parts does the UK consist of?

Great Britaint consists of four parts.

3. Name the parts of GB

England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland,

4. Where are there mountains?

There are many mountains in the north of England and in Scotland but they are not very high.

5. What is the highest mountain in Great Britain?

The highest mountain in Great Britain is Ben Nevis.

6. What is the most beautiful lake in Scotland?

The most beautiful lake in Scotland is Loch Lomond.

7. What is the climate of Great Britain?

Thanks to Gulf Stream the climate of Great Britain is mild.

8. Explain the climate of the UK?

It is often foggy and rainy. The summer is not very hot and the winter is not very cold.

9. Who is the main branches of British economy?

The main branches of British economy are engineering, mining, ship-building, motor vehicle manufacturing, textile, chemistry, electronics, fishing and food processing.

10. What is the industrial centres of Great Britain?

The industrial centres of Great Britain are London, Manchester, Eirmingham, Leeds, Liverpool, Sheffield and others.

Задание №2. Продолжить предложения. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

- 1.Great Britain is surrounded by seas on all sides and is separated from the continent by the North Sea and the English Channel.
- 2. They are not long but some of them are deep.
- 3. There are many mountains in the north of England and in Scotland but they are not very high.
- 4. Great Britain has a very good position as it lies on the crossways of the sea routes from Europe to the other parts of the world.
- 5. There are many countries which are connected with Great Britain by sea.
- 6. The summer is not very hot and the winter is not very cold.
- 7. The main branches of British economy are engineering, mining, ship-building, motor vehicle manufacturing, textile, chemistry, electronics, fishing and food processing.
- 8. The industrial centres of Great Britain are London, Manchester, Eirmingham, Leeds, Liverpool, Sheffield and others.

Задание №3. Найти перевод предложений в тексте. За каждый верный ответ 1 балла, за неправильный ответ 0 баллов.

1. Великобритания расположена на Британских островах.

Great Britain is situated on the British Isles.

2. Великобритания окружена морями со всех сторон и отделена от континента Северным морем и проливом Ла-Маншом.

Great Britain is surrounded by seas on all sides and is separated from the continent by the North Sea and the English Channel.

3. Они не длинны, но некоторые из них глубоки.

They are not long but some of them are deep.

4. Самая длинная река - Северн.

The longest river is the Severn.

5. Самая высокая гора в Великобритании - Бен-Невис.

The highest mountain in Great Britain is Ben Nevis.

6. В Шотландии есть много озер. - There are many lakes in Scotland.

### Нормативные документы, литература для подготовки обучающихся к дифференцированному зачету:

- 1. Афанасьева О.В., Михеева И.В., Дули Дж. Английский язык 10 класс: учебник для общеобразовательных учреждений.-Просвещение,, 2020
- 2. Афанасьева О.В., Михеева И.В., Дули Дж. Английский язык 11 класс: учебник для общеобразовательных учреждений.-Просвещение, 2020
- 3.Биболетова М.З, Бабушис Е.Е. Снежко Н.Д. Английский язык10 класс-Дрофа, 2020
- 4. .Биболетова М.З, Бабушис Е.Е. Снежко Н.Д. Английский язык11 класс-Дрофа, 2020
- 5. Безкоровайная Г. Т., Койранская Е. А., Соколова Н. И., Лаврик Г. В. Planet of English: учебник английского языка для учреждений СПО. М., 2018.

## Перечень материалов, оборудования и информационных источников, используемых при выполнении дифференцированного зачета

Ручка, бланк для ответов

#### Разработчик(и):

Соловьева М.С. преподаватель ГБПОУ РМЭ «Колледж индустрии и предпринимательства»

Зиновьева Е. Н. преподаватель ГБПОУ РМЭ «Колледж индустрии и предпринимательства